
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wendake, February 11, 2021 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE CONCERNING VACCINATION 

 

Kwe everyone,  

A first phase in the vaccination rollout took place on January 11th at the Résidence Marcel-

Sioui (seniors’ residence). All our residents are now vaccinated. To achieve this, we were 

able to rely on the excellent cooperation of the team of the Centre intégré universitaire de 

santé et de services sociaux de la Capitale-Nationale (CIUSSSCN). As part of this vaccination, 

the employees and physicians who work with this clientele were vaccinated.   

Our goal now is to launch the vaccination campaign to immunize our population. We hope 

that, by the end of spring 2021, all members of the Huron-Wendat Nation and residents of 

the community will be vaccinated. Some unforeseeable factors may arise but rest assured 

that we are working hard to ensure the success of this vaccination operation. 

We do not yet know exactly when the vaccination campaign will launch and some of the 

general points surrounding this process still require clarification. As soon as we have more 

information, you can be certain that we will get back to you with the details.  

The first step in preparing for the vaccination campaign is to take a census of the number 

of people wishing to be vaccinated. We need to determine the number of vaccine doses 

needed very quickly to maximize the coordination of operations. An online survey has been 

launched so that you can express your interest. A team from the Marie-Paule-Sioui-Vincent 

Health Centre will also contact you to confirm your desire to be vaccinated.  

The information will be collected in complete confidentiality. Given the very tight deadlines 

with which we must deal, you may receive this notice after receiving a call. Be aware that 

the team will take the time to verbally inform you of the ongoing procedure. The survey 

must be completed before February 18th. 

We therefore encourage you to complete the online survey as soon as possible at the 

following address: https://fr.surveymonkey.com/r/M7DMBSB (French only) 

An information line is also available at the following number: 581-443-8484, from 8 am to 

8 pm on Monday to Friday until February 19, 2021. After this date, you will still be able to 

https://fr.surveymonkey.com/r/M7DMBSB


 

 

call this information line during the business hours of the Marie-Paule-Sioui-Vincent Health 

Centre. 

Many tools and resources are available to you on the website of the First Nations of Quebec 

and Labrador Health and Social Services Commission (FNQLHSSC): 

https://covid19.cssspnql.com/recommendations/vaccination/?lang=en   

The link to the online survey and the various resources will also be posted on our website 

at wendake.ca (French only) and on the Huron-Wendat Nation Facebook page. 

Stay tuned for future communications that we will be sending you regarding the 

vaccination campaign. 

This file is a priority. I assure you that every effort will be made to secure access to 

vaccination as soon as possible. 

Let us continue to take care of ourselves in this difficult and unusual situation! 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Rémy Vincent  
Grand Chief 
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